Orthodox and Evangelical leaders reflect on mission
in the context of a hurting world

26 January 2016

Building on solid foundations laid at three previous international consultations in Albania (2013 & 2014) and Finland (2015), the Steering Committee of the Lausanne-Orthodox Initiative (LOI) met at The Coptic Orthodox Church Centre in the United Kingdom to plan its work for the next three years.
 
The LOI Steering Committee brings together members from Albania, Austria, Egypt, Ghana, India, FYR Macedonia, Romania, the USA and the UK, and is co-chaired by His Grace Bishop Angaelos, General Bishop of the Coptic Orthodox Church in the United Kingdom, and Mrs. Grace Mathews, Vice Chair of the Board of Directors of the Lausanne Movement.
 
The steering committee met 20-22 January 2016 to reflect on achieving the goal set out in its mission statement “to work towards better understanding, and encourage reconciliation and healing where wounds exist”. While wrestling with division and hurts within the Christian family of Churches which date back decades, the group discussed matters concerning the contemporary missional context of forced migration, ethnic cleansing, civil war and the consequential suffering and poverty in many parts of the world. 
 
Having heard directly from the beleaguered Christian community in Aleppo during a recent consultation, the gathering was particularly inspired by the martyrs and saints of contemporary Syria, Iraq and across the Middle East, and prayed for them, and also for those who find themselves refugees in Europe or elsewhere. Reflecting on the suffering of people from many different Christian traditions across the nations of the Middle East, participants called for ever greater solidarity between Orthodox and evangelical leaderships and believers. The suffering shared by Christians and non-Christians alike formed the background for a reflection on the call to all Christians to become ambassadors of reconciliation (2 Corinthians 5:16-21). 
 
Members of the Steering Committee also reflected on the considerable progress made since the launch of LOI in 2012, one product of this being the publication late last year of The Mission of God: Studies in Orthodox and Evangelical Mission (Regnum Press, 2015).
 
Alongside group sessions, the committee shared in a regional united act of worship with Church leaders and communities from around Hertfordshire as part of the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity.	​

During 2016-18 LOI will move into a new phrase of its work as it begins to support regional and topic specific consultations alongside the on-going work of advocating for understanding and reconciliation in many different contexts. The first regional consultation will be held in the Horn of Africa in the autumn of 2016 at which participants will be welcomed by local Orthodox and evangelical communities. The first topic specific consultation will focus on the formation of missional leadership within our different Christian traditions and will take place in Cambridge, UK in the autumn of 2017. The next LOI international consultation will be held in 2018.
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Resources:

1. LOI website: www.loimission.net
2. Enquiries to : LOI Facilitator, Faith2Share, Watlington Rd., Oxxford, OX4 6BZ, UK  +44 1865 787440,  f2s@faith2share.net
3. Photograph requests to LOI Facilitator (as above)
4. LOI Book available via LOI website at  www.loimission.net/MoG

